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1 Introduction

Document N1880 presents the case for adding a member function lowest to std: :numeric_limits.
This function is intended to return the smallest finite value (in the mathematical sense, that z is
smaller than y if x < y).

At Mont Tremblant, Pete Becker noted that the wording was flawed, because not all floating-
point representations have the feature that the most negative representable finite value is the
negative of the most positive representable finite value.

This paper provides alternative wording, to fix this flaw.

This document is based on the current (as of this writing) working paper, N2315.

2 Proposed wording

2.1 Addition to [numeric.limits]

Immediately after
static constexpr T max () throw();

add

static constexpr T lowest () throw();

2.2 Addition to [numeric.limits.members]

Immediately after the description of max (), add:

static constexpr T lowest () throw();
A finite value x such that there is no other finite value y where y<x.

Meaningful for all specializations in which is_bounded != false.
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2.3 Additional footnote

”

Add a footnote to “A finite value ...y < x.™

lowest() is necessary because not all floating-point representations have a smallest
(most negative) finite value that is the negative of the largest (most positive) finite
value.
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